
Town of Stoddard

Zoning Board of Adjustment

Minutes of Site Visit

July 06, 2015

 

 

Location: 130 Richer Road, Stoddard, NH Tax Map #422 Lots #6.1 and 7

Date: Saturday, July 06, 2015 Time: Arrived on site at 12:30 PM

 

 

Members Present: Chairperson Paul Krampfert, Vice Chairperson Curtis Taylor, Richard Scofield and Angel Nicoletti.

Note: Dave Costin arrived after we began the uphill hike and couldn’t locate the group.

 

Others present: Representing Industrial Tower and Wireless, LLC., – Kevin Fadden, Kevin Delaney and Rich
Bouchee.

 

Abutters present: None.

 

The group met at the garage downhill of the site. We hiked up to the site which was marked for boundaries and
center. A standard balloon was raised to 150’ height. Due to wind at that elevation, the balloon did not stay vertical
as much as it was blown at an angle and closer to the ground.

 

Due to tree line downhill/south of the site, Route 9 was not visible. Even at 150’, it seemed if the tower was built, it
would either be undetectable or just a very small top section might be visible.

 

The Chair departed for possible viewing from Bacon Ledge. The balloon could not be seen with binoculars. That
could be due to the haze present and the fact the area might not be viewable due to ridgelines to the west and south
of Island Pond.

 

Richard took pictures of the site and later provided them to the Chair.

 

Respectfully Submitted,

 

 

Paul Krampfert



Chair for the ZBA


